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13th October 2023 

Dear parents, 
 
In school in the last fortnight, reception children have thoroughly enjoyed a den building 
experience as part of their forest school during class teachers PPA time. There are some lovely 
photographs on page 2 that capture some of their magic moments. Wednesday afternoon was 
quite windy, which added to the challenges of attaching sheets to posts and pegging them down. I 
am certain most adults will remember the excitement of den building from their past! 
 
Year 1 classes have been learning about Andy Goldsworthy in their Art lessons. Class 5 were also 
outside to recreate pieces of Art in the style of Andy Goldsworthy. They produced some super 
pieces and worked together on their creations. 
 
Year 2 classes joined an author on line and made little books with flaps etc. Some children have 
worked with Mrs Robson to write their own stories of 500 words which we will enter into the 500 
word competition the BBC are currently holding. 
 
ATTENDANCE Parents are politely reminded that term time holidays result in unauthorised 
absences and may lead to Local Authority fines. Unfortunately, we must follow national guidelines 
on attendance and must monitor attendance weekly. Parents choosing to take term time holidays 
may receive a letter before they go (depending on the length of time their child is absent) and 
this may result in a fine. 
 
In awards assembly on a Monday, ‘Spike’ is awarded to the best attending class for the previous 
week. The children love to win Spike and to lead the school out of the assembly each Monday. 
 
Thank you to parents who have attended the Year 1 and Year 2 curriculum parent meetings and to 
Miss Dickinson, Mrs Dunbar,  Miss Hopkinson and Miss Southern for leading them. Reception 
parents curriculum meeting will take place on Wednesday 15th November at 5pm (as in the term 
1 parent calendar). 
 
 

All reception classes enjoyed building dens with Mrs Goodall in forest school this week. 



Year 2 children have been using clay in class to design and make Mr Twit’s beards. 
Thery certainly look gruesome! 

I have joined the Year 2 recorder group who are doing very well to play notes B and A 
without squeaking… 

Year 1 children have been sculpting 
Gruffalo characters in their Art lessons. 

Year 1 and 2 children 
enjoying Art clubs.  



Year 1 children are 
trying so hard with 
their writing. They 
are managing 
independently which 
is a major 
achievement. 
Next week there will 
be an exciting 
surprise on Friday… 


